AT THE PUBLIC MEETING

                                  of the Town Board of the Town of Newburgh held

at 1496 Route 300 in said township at 7:00 p.m.

on Monday the 1st day of August, 2016
 Present

Gilbert J. Piaquadio, Supervisor 



Elizabeth J. Greene, Councilwoman




Paul I. Ruggiero, Councilman
James E. Presutti, Councilman
Scott M. Manley, Councilman
Also Present

Mark C. Taylor, Attorney for the Town



James Osborne, Town Engineer



Andrew J. Zarutskie, Town Clerk



Brenda J. Milkovich, Deputy Town Clerk
      Meeting called to order at 7:04 p.m.
1. ROLL CALL

2. PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE TO THE FLAG

Police Chief Donald B. Campbell led the pledge.
3. MOMENT OF SILENCE

4. CHANGES TO AGENDA
Deleted Item 12: Delaware Aqueduct TAP: Approval of Invoices

Deleted Item 14: Town Hall: Lease of Copier
5. APPROVAL OF AUDIT

MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve the audit in the amount

of $958,672.27 for vouchers 162976 to 163214.  The Motion was seconded by Councilman Manley.  

VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman               Presutti – yes; Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

Motion approved, 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.

      6.    DEPARTMENT HEAD REPORTS
Gerald Canfield, Code Compliance Supervisor, reported the following:
-  Site inspections made – 450; Certificate of occupancies issued – 70; 

   Zoning complaints – 42; Fire inspections – 258; Fire investigations – 2;

   Order to remedy’s issued – 11.   

             -  Total amount of money taken in July was $122,815.00. This includes:                       

                Building Permits; Demo Permits; Septic-New; Septic- Repairs; Blasting                    

                Permits; Blasting Licenses; Certified Letters; Certification of Occupancies;                   

                Clearing & Grading and Sprinklers & Miscellaneous. 
Donald Campbell, Deputy Police Chief, reported the following:
-  Current Activity: Tickets are up 27%; Arrests are up 30%; Cases are up 17%;
   Blotter reports are up 11% and Accidents are up 4%.
-  The Junior Police Academy graduation will be held this Friday, August 5th                          

     at 1:00 p.m.

-  Directed enforcements for complaints were done at the following locations:
   Carter Avenue; Gardnertown Road, Fostertown Road; Frozen Ridge Road and               

   Kings Hill Road.

             -  Petit larceny cases are up at the local retail stores.

-  Animal Control: Ten dogs and two cats have been impounded; there has been                     

   a half dozen raccoon complaints and a parakeet was adopted.

 

Todd DePew, Highway Superintendent, reported the following:
-  Completed thirteen miles of road paving.

-  The second round of road paving will begin (another twelve or thirteen miles).
-  There was 4,000 feet of underground pipe installed.

-  Next week the Highway Department will begin top coating the roads.
-  Striping the roads will be complete by the end of the month.

-  Councilwoman Greene stated that Lakeside Road looks great.     
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7.    ASSESSOR: Tax Certiorari (C&S Grocers)    

The proposed Consent Order and Judgment relative to C&S Wholesale Grocers               

Inc. (Lot 95-1-68 and Lot 95-1-1.1) Tax Certiorari Settlements for 2011-2016.  The 
Settlement provides for the following reductions for Lot 1.1:  No reduction in the 

assessed value for 2011; for 2012 a reduction by $719,850.00; for 2013 a reduction             

by $1,012,478.00; for 2014 a reduction by $1,182,351.00; for 2015 a reduction by 

$1,182,352.00 and for 2016 a reduction by $1,755,676.00.  Lot 68 will have a              

reduction by $40,000.00 for 2011-2016.
             MOTION was made by Councilman Ruggiero to approve the proposed Resolution.               

             The Motion was seconded by Councilman Manley.
     VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman 

     Presutti – yes; Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

             Motion approved, 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.   

       8.   ENGINEERING: Chadwick Lake Filter Plant Study  

             Town Engineer Jim Osborne stated that three Engineering firms presented their Cost Proposals for the Engineering Study of the Chadwick Lake Filter Plant & Reservoir to            the Town Board.  Two companies were very strong and their scope items were very                similar.  Since two Town Board members were not present during the presentations,                 it was decided that no action would be taken tonight and more discussions will be forthcoming. 
       9.   HIGHWAY: Road Right Of Way Dedication
Attorney for the Town Mark Taylor asked the Town Board to consider approving          

the Consent of Acceptance of Dedication of the twenty five feet from the center line            

of the existing right of way of Fifth Avenue fronting on the Jorg Uew Frischknecht 
property.   (Planning Board Project No. 2015-06).             

MOTION was made by Councilman Manley to approve the Consent of Acceptance             

of Dedication of the twenty five feet from the center line of the existing right of way          

of Fifth Avenue.  The Motion was seconded by Councilman Ruggiero.

       VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman              

       Presutti – yes; Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

       Motion approved, 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.

     10.   DEPT. OF PUBLIC WORKS: Water Main Easement Relocation (Colandrea)

             Attorney for the Town Mark Taylor asked the Town Board to consider approving          

the Agreement which provides for the relocation of the Town’s water line easement                 

which crosses the Colandrea Sunshine Ford-Lincoln dealership property.  

MOTION was made by Councilman Ruggiero to approve the Agreement.  The                 

Motion was seconded by Councilman Presutti.

       VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman              

       Presutti – yes; Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

       Motion approved, 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.

      11.  ACCOUNTING: Transfer
Supervisor Gil Piaquadio requests approval on behalf of Town Accountant Ron Clum           to transfer $20,000.00 from the Tax Cert Attorney Account #001-1420-0407 to the Consulting Services Account #001-1430-0499.  This budget transfer is to pay the outstanding bills to McGoey Hauser & Edsall for their consulting work in relation to                the evaluation of potential consolidation of the Roseton Hill sewage treatment facilities.  
MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve the transfer of $20,000.00 from the Tax Cert Attorney Account to the Consulting Services Account.   The Motion was seconded by Councilman Ruggiero.

VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman 

Presutti - yes, Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

Motion approved, 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent. 
      12.  (DELETED ITEM): DELAWARE AQUEDUCT TAP: Approval of Invoices

This item was deleted from the agenda.
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      13.   ANIMAL CONTROL: T-94 Withdrawal 

 Cheryl Cunningham requests authorization to use the T-94 account to pay for                   

 the canine veterinary services from The Animal Rights Alliance Inc. (T.A.R.A.)                   

 in the amount of  $50.00.



 MOTION was made by Councilman Ruggiero to approve using the T-94 account                     

 to pay for the canine veterinary services from T.A.R.A. in the amount of $50.00.                

 The Motion was seconded by Councilman Manley.  

      VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman 

      Presutti – yes; Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

              Motion approved, 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.
14.  (DELETED ITEM): TOWN HALL: Lease of Copier
This item was deleted from the agenda.
      15.   RECREATION: Use of Stage 

 Director of Parks, Recreation, Buildings & Grounds Matt Veronesi from New Windsor  

 requested the use of the mobile trolley stage for the Town of New Windsor Community 

 Day event which will take place on Saturday, August 27, 2016.  

 MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve the use of the mobile               

 trolley stage.   The Motion was seconded by Councilman Ruggiero.  

 VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman                     

 Presutti – yes; Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

 Motion approved, 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.

      16.   ETHICS BOARD: 
 A.  Reappointment of Karl Najork
       Ethics Board Member Karl Najork wrote to request reappointment to the Ethics 
       Board.  Mr. Najork’s appointment is for a five year term which begins when his 
       current term expires on July 31, 2016.  The new term will expire on July 31, 2021.

      MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve re-appointing Ethics    

      Board Member Karl Najork.  The Motion was seconded by Councilman Ruggiero.

       VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman                     

       Presutti – yes; Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

       Motion approved, 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.
 B.  Reappointment of David Violante

       Ethics Board Member David Violante wrote to request reappointment to the Ethics 

       Board.  Mr. Violante’s appointment is for a five year term which begins when his 
       current term expires on July 31, 2016.  The new term will expire on July 31, 2021.

                    MOTION was made by Councilman Manley to approve re-appointing Ethics Board 
                    Member David Violante.  The Motion was seconded by Councilman Ruggiero.

       VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman                     

       Presutti – yes; Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

       Motion approved, 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent. 
 17.   ANNOUNCEMENTS

        Supervisor Piaquadio reported the following:

  -  The Town is currently experiencing a moderate drought.  Please conserve water.  
        Councilwoman Greene reported the following:
 
  -  There will be a concert at Chadwick Lake Park tomorrow evening at 6:00 p.m.
        -   Supervisor Piaquadio and myself attended the Eagle Scout ceremony on July 25th                

            for Joseph Alberts.  The evening was very interesting even with a power failure.  

 Councilman Manley reported the following:
 
  -  There will be a 60’s and 70’s band (Sons of Thunder) who will be playing at the 

            Chadwick Lake Park on Tuesday evening.  The original band that was scheduled           

            had to cancel. 

        Town Clerk Zarutskie reported the following:

  -   The hunting licenses go on sale beginning today, August 1st.  Fishing licenses are 

             also available.
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18.  PUBLIC COMMENTS

       Peter Calvano from Kings Hill Road
       Mr. Calvano had previously attended a Town Board meeting on July 5th expressing 

       concern with regard to how much traffic that Kings Hill Road encounters and even            

       more so the amount of trucks and their weight limits.  He presented a few pictures                 

       to the Town Board of the large trucks coming and going and even followed one to           

       Route 9W.  Mr. Calvano feels like he is fighting for his life.  He has lived at this address 
       for 46 years and would like to enjoy his property.  There needs to be a proper hidden 
       drive sign posted and visible.

       Supervisor Piaquadio stated that he will speak with the Town of Montgomery Supervisor 

       Michael Hayes and recommend putting up a sign.  Councilman Presutti visited the site   

       for a couple of hours but Mr. Calvano stated that there was no Engineers present.
      19.   POSSIBILITY OF EXECUTIVE SESSION: Letchus Claim             

 MOTION to go into executive session, made at 7:35 p.m. by Councilwoman Greene, 
 seconded by Councilman Ruggiero. 

              VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman 

              Presutti – yes; Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

              Motion approved, 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent. 
 MOTION to come out of executive session, made at 8:42 p.m. by Councilwoman 

 Greene, seconded by Councilman Ruggiero. 

              VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman 

              Presutti – yes; Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

              Motion approved, 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent. 


 Supervisor Piaquadio announced that no action was taken during the executive               

              session, but action is anticipated now.


 MOTION made that the Town of Newburgh pay up to $25,000.00 to settle the claim             

              filed by Frank Letchus in conjunction with the Allied Insurance Company.  Motion              

              made by Councilman Presutti, seconded by Councilman Ruggiero.

              VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman 

              Presutti – yes; Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

              Motion approved, 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent. 

 MOTION to adjourn made at 8:45 p.m. by Councilman Manley, seconded by  

 Councilwoman Greene.  

              VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman 

              Presutti – yes; Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

              Motion approved, 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent. 
      Meeting adjourned at 8:45 p.m.




Respectfully submitted,

 _______________________________        ______________​​​______________​​​__​​____

 Andrew J. Zarutskie, Town Clerk
      Brenda J. Milkovich, Deputy Town Clerk  
      BJM – 8/3/16

